


B.C.Pipers Assoc. Jan. Meeting 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assoc. was held on Jan. 7th 
1947 at the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour Street. The meeting commenced at 
800PM the Pres. in the chair and 31 members present. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd by J. Horn that the minutes of the last meeting be 
adopted as read. 
 
Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by C. MacKenzie that the bills be paid. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd by J. McHardy that the correspondence be filed. 
 
A lengthy discussion was held re. the annual gathering admission price the 
Pres. informed the meeting that the Exhibition Gardens was hired. 
 
Moved by J. MacDonald 2nd by C. MacKenzie that the admission price be one 
dollar. Amendment by J. Horn & R. Mumford that the admission be 50 cents 
and ten cents for the programme. Amendment to the amendment by A. MacDonald 
and J. Shirlaw that the admission price be 75 cents & ten cents for 
programme, which was carried. 
 
Moved by C. MacKenzie 2nd by R. Mumford that the meet starts at 1PM to 6PM 
and from 7PM until finished. Carried. 
 
Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by W. Lamont that an Amateur Hornpipe be included in 
this years meet. Carried. 
 
A lengthy discussion re. ladies competition and duet competition was held, 
this matter was left in the hands of the committee. 
 
The number of Judges selected for events were three for pro. Nad three for 
amateur and to be chosen from the following, John Paul, A. Johnson, Willie 
Campbell, Ed. Esson, A. MacIndewar, Joe Shirlaw, K. MacLeod, A. Whyte, J. 
MacMillan, W. Lamont, J. Watt, B.Barrie, J. McHardy, B. Allan, committee to 
act as they see fit. 
 
Moved by A. Johnson 2nd by R. Mumford that the meeting adjourn 1030PM. 
 
The social committee served tea and cakes and a nice program of piping was 
heard, P/M Watt giving several selections. 
 
     
       Pres  R. MacRae 
       Sec   Donald MacDonald 





Feb. 4th 1947 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C Pipers Assoc. was held above date at 
the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour St. 800PM. 25 members present. The Pres. 
in the chair. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by Lillian grant minutes be adopted as read. 
 
Moved by A. MacDonald 2nd by R. Mumford that the bills be paid. 
 
Minutes of Committee meeting read , Re. improving of donations & 
advertising.Every member impressed by the Pres. speech to obtain a donation 
(? ?) for $5.00 insuring success of the meet. 
 
Moved by Lillian Grant 2nd by A. MacDonald that programmes be given free. 
 
Lengthy discussion re: Annual Gathering. 
 
Discussion re: Set of bagpipes in window of the Van. D??? Co. reported to 
have been played at the battle of Waterloo. Suggest by J. Horn that the 
Assn. purchase the ancient pipes for exhibition purposes. 
 
Committee to meet one week tonight at the Pres. office. 
 
Discussion re: engagement of pipers & 10% cut to Assn or ???. 
 
Moved by J. MacKenzie 2nd by R. Mumford that the meeting be adjourned 930PM. 
 
  Pres.----------------   Sec Chas. MacKenzie  V.P. 
 
 
 
 





April 1947 
 

Regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers was held in the Legion Hall 
April 1st. 830PM 21 members present. In the absence of Pres. the Vice Pres. 
in chair. 
 

A. MacDonald 
B. B Allan   Minutes adopted as read. 

 
J. Horn 
T.R. Binnie   Billa be paid. 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by A. MacDonald send 10 Dollars to both ladies bands. 
 
Carried. Letters Read. 
 
Letter from Victoria re: annual gathering read to meeting. Large delegation 
from Van. Have promised to go. 
 
Discussion re changing meeting night from Tuesday to Monday. Sec. to see 
about hall and if can be arranged meeting to be called by notifying members.  
 
(Praising the the efforts of Scots ??? in liberal arts and sciences. 
 
A nice talk was given to the Assn. by Dr. Campbell who has just returned 
from California is now retired and is making his home in Van. 
 
Mr. W.G. Gamble Sec. Van. Island Pipers Assn. was welcomed into the Assn. 
is now living in Van. Who spoke on the Annual Meet in Victoria. 
 
Election of Officers   Chas. MacKenzie   Pres. 
      William Lamont  Vice Pres. 
      Donald Macdonald  Sec. Tres. 
 
Copmmittee J. Horn, L Grant, J. Taylor, Norman Churchland, Sam Forsythe, A. 
Finlayson, N. Mac???, A. MacDonald, B. Allan, W. Barrie, T. Binnie. 
Moved W. Lamont 
 S. Forsythe Nominations close 
 
Auditors.   J. McHardy  R. McRae 





Tues. May 6th 
 

A meeting was held in the Legion Hall with the President in the chair, 
in the absence of the Secretary, through illness, the minutes of the 
previous meeting were read by W. Lamont. 

 
It was pointed out to the meeting that the name of Sam Forsythe would 

have to be dropped from executive, as the rules of the Society state that 
only pipers shall hold office, with this correction the minutes of the 
previous meeting were adopted as read. 

 
It was moved by W. Lamont, 2nd by D. MacKenzie that the proposed 

change in meeting nights be left over for one month. 
 
It was moved by Lillian Grant, 2nd by J. McHardy that the Secretary 

take the necessary steps to find out the possibilities of having the Banff 
Games reopened. 

 
Moved by J. Horn, 2nd by R. Allan, that the 4 railways, namely, C.P.R., 

C.N.R., P.G.E., & G.N. asking if they would support and annual Highland 
Gathering at Vancouver, on a date suitable to them. It was suggested that 
the Publicity Dept. of each railway co. be written to. 

 
The acting Secretary read a letter from Barbara MacVie, Victoria, re a 

trip that she made to Vancouver which turned out to be a hoax, also a 
letter from her lawyer, it was recommended that the lawyer be written and 
told that the BCPA, although sympathetic towards his client, had no part in 
or proof of a hoax, and could take no action whatsoever. 

 
It was moved by J. Horn, 2nd by J. McHardy, that $50 be paid to the 

Sect. Treas. For his work during the Annual Gathering. 
 
Adjourned  10:20 P.M. 
 
     Pres. Charles MacKenzie 
     Sec.  Donald MacDonald 

 
 





June 3rd 1947 
 

Regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assn. was held in the Legion 
Hall 800 Blk. Seymour St. Pres. In the chair meeting opened at 830 pm. 
 
Past Pres. Mr. MacRae was welcomed back to the meeting, after his long 
siege of illness. Meeting was glad to see him looking so well. 
 
Moved by R. Grant & 2nd by A. Kirk minutes be adopted as read. 
 
The dropping of Sam Forsythe from the executive committee was discudded. 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by J. Shirlaw that when the rules & regs are changed, 
that drummers be included and given same consideration as pipers. Moved by 
A. Kirk 2nd by N. MacArthur that Mr. Forsythe be asked to attend the 
executive meetings for the rest of the year, in an advisory capacity re: 
drumming etc.  
 
Change of meeting night was discussed. The Sec informed that the third 
Monday was available. 
 
Notice of motion, members to be notified for next meeting. Moved by A. Kirk 
2nd by A. MacDonald that the next meeting be left in the hands of the sec. & 
cards sent notifying of same.  
 
A letter was read from the Scottish Tourist Board. Moved by A. Kirk and 2nd 
by A. MacDonald that this letter be received and filed. 
 
Letter read from Sec. BC Highland Dancing Assn. re: games on July 1st. 
Amateur piping only, several contestants promised. 
 
Moved by R. Grant 2nd by J. Ren? That Sec. bill outstanding accounts. 
 
Long discussion from J. Horn re: assn pipe band – parades etc. also 
discussion re: advertising. 
 
Suggested by L. Grant that a picnic be planned for next year.  
 
J. McHardy discussed the problem of duty & taxes on Highland Dress and 
Access. And that a movement same as duty free bagpipes several years ago be 
started. Moved by J. McHardy 2nd J. Shirlaw that the Sec. write other 
societies in BC and Canada. 
 
The missing music books belonging to A. MacLeod on Feb. 22 was mentioned, 
no one has any knowledge of books. MacIndewar to be notified. 
 
Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by A. MacDonald that we adjourn 955 pm. 
 
  Pres Charles MacKenzie  Sec. Donald MacDonald 





Aug. 22 1947 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assn was held in the Legion 
hall 800 Blk. Seymour. 15 members present. President in the chair. 
 
Moved by R. Allan 2nd by W. Lamont minutes adopted as read. 
 
Change of meeting night discussed, moved by w. Barrie 2nd by W. Lamont that 
meeting nights as of now be third Monday in month. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by W. Barrie that the Scots Year Book be contacted 
and book purchased for 47 & 48. 
 
Discussion by W. Lamont re: Caledonian Games. Lack of cooperation re: 
piping & dancing and that St Andrews & Caledonians are ignoring the B.C. 
Pipers Assn. Assn. informed by W. Lamont that a member of the Assn. who is 
also a member of BC Pipers is boycotting our Assn. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont & 2nd by R. Allan that the name of W. Barrie be added to 
the committee re: rules and regs. & that committee meet within next two 
weeks & rules given to St. Andrews & Caledonian and their cooperation asked. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont & 2nd W. Barrie that a large representation of Assn. 
attend the Seattle Pipe Band Concert & Dance Oct 25/47. 
 
Discussion by W. Lamont that the Assn. contact BC Highland Dancing re: 
annual games. Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by R, Allan that the Sec. make 
arrangements for Hall Feb. 18/48 re: annual meet. 
 
Discussion by Ed. Esson that the Assn. go on record & offer full 
cooperation to the St. Andrews and Caledonian Soc. 
 
Moved by R. Allan 2nd W. Churchland that we adjourn 1030 pm. 
 
 
 
   Pres. ________________ 
   Sec.  Donald MacDonald 
 
 
 
  
 
 





Sept 15th 1947 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assn. was held above date at 
the Legion Hall 800 Seymour St. commencing 830pm. 20 members present. In 
the absence of the Pres. P/M Horn took the chair. 
 
Moved by a. Kirk, 2nd by R. Allan that the minutes be adopted as read. 
 
Discussion arose re: certain members boycotting the Assn. suggested that 
the matter be dropped until further proof of same. 
 
P/M Horn, long discussion re: Caledonian Soc. 
 
 1 i.e. Lack of cooperation. 
 2 Revision of rules to be Canadian wide. 

3 That all piping judges be issued a card, approved by this assn. and    
that no piper shall play before a judge unless he has possession of 
approved card. 
4 Decision to be left in hands of Executive. 
5 That monthly meetings be on the same pattern as Saturday nights in 
Glasgow and Edinburgh. 
 

Sec. informed meeting that he was having hard time getting a hall for 
Annual Meet. It was suggested that school auditoriums be contacted. 
 
Seattle was discussed and as many as possible turn out. 
 
Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by A.J. MacLean that three days before meeting, 
invite public to meeting by ad in paper. 
 
Social Committee for next 3 months J. Watt, G. Allan, Miss Muncaster. 
 
Moved by J. Watt 2nd G. Allan that assn. purchase electric phonograph re: 
playing of records etc. 
 
Moved by J. Watt 2nd J. McHardy we adjourn 1005 pm. 
 
Pres Charles MacKenzie   Sec D. MacDonald 
 





Dec. 12/47 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the B.C. Pipers Assn. was held on the above 
date at the Legion Hall 800 Blk. Seymour St. the President in the chair and 
22 members present. 8pm. 
 
Moved by A.J. MacLean 2nd by A. Kirk that the minutes be adopted as read. No 
meeting Oct & Nov due to St. Car strike. 
 
Moved by J. Horn, 2nd by W. Lamont that the bills be paid. 
 
Correspondence was read, moved and carried same be filed. 
 
The secretary informed the meetingre: unpaid bills in 1945 and 1946, 
Journal of Commerce. Moved by J. McHardy 2nd by R. MacRae, that the 
Secretary back check, bills, accounts etc. and if no evidence of bills 
having been paid, that the secretary pay same. (now Paid) 
 
Discussion re: Hall. W. Lamont informed the meeting that the Seamen’s Hall 
was now available on March 26/48. Moved by J. Horn, 2nd by J. McHardy that 
the hall be booked for that date. (same booked) 
 
Moved by J. Horn 2nd by J. McHardy that donations be solicited. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by W. Mumford that the annual gathering be broken 
into several committees in order to assure smooth running, The following 
members voted in charge of committees. 
 
Moved by R. MacRae 2nd by W. Lamont that the Secretary & J. McHardy re: 
advertising.  
 
Moved by J. Horn, 2nd A. MacDonald that W. Lamont re: Subscriptions & 
Tickets. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont & J. McHardy that Secretary & Mumford re: Prizes. 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd J. McHardy that Rod MacRae re: Entertainment 
 
Moved by W. Lamont 2nd by A. MacLean that President McKenzie re: Working 
Committee 
 
Moved by G. Allan, 2nd J. Horn, that 600 numbered tickets @ 75 cents each & 
200 membership cards be printed. W. Lamont instructed re. same. 
 
Proposed Programme 
 (open) Piob.  Marches, Strath & reels, Jigs. 
 (Amateur) Piob.  Marches, Strath & reels. 
 (Ladies) Marches, Strath & reels. 
 (under 16) Marches, Slow March, Strath & reels. 
 (Novices) Marches, Strath & reels. 
 (Quartette) March, Strath & reel. 
 (Vets) slow airs. 
A propose drumming contest was discussed. Moved by S. Forsythe 2nd J. Horn 
that drumming Corps competition have not more than 5 I.E. 3 sides, Tenor & 
Bass & that committee chairmen ?? as often and as soon as possible. 
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